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25 May 2017 

 
 
 
 
 
Dear  
 
Thank you for your request for information which the GLA received on 24 April 2017. Your 
request has been dealt with under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. 
 
You asked for any correspondence between the Mayor and the Department of Transport 
regarding the capping of Private Hire Vehicles between May 2016 and April 2017. 
 
Please find attached the requested information.  
 
If you have any further questions relating to this matter, please contact me, quoting the 
reference at the top of this letter.  

 
 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
 
Paul Robinson 
Information Governance Officer 
 
If you are unhappy with the way the GLA has handled your request, you may complain using the 
GLA’s FOI complaints and internal review procedure, available at: 
https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-
information/freedom-information  
 

https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-information/freedom-information
https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-information/freedom-information














 
 

 
 
 
 

Sadiq Khan 
Mayor of London 
City Hall 
London SE1 2AA 
 
 

2 May, 2017 
 

Dear Sadiq, 
 
I am writing in response to your letter of 28 April. 
  
I am aware that various issues relating to taxis and private hire vehicles 
have been raised with the Department on a number of occasions by Val 
Shawcross and others, both in writing and at meetings. But, it remains 
the case that the specific issue of a possible cap on the number of PHVs 
has not been formally raised either with me or with other DfT ministers. 
We have checked carefully, but have received no written 
correspondence from you on this particular issue, nor do we have any 
record of a possible cap being raised at ministerial meetings. 
 

 

 
 
 

Rt Hon Chris Grayling MP 
 

SECRETARY OF STATE FOR TRANSPORT 

From the Secretary of State 
The Rt. Hon. Chris Grayling 

 
Great Minster House 
33 Horseferry Road 
London 
SW1P 4DR 
 
Tel: 0300 330 3000 
E-Mail: chris.grayling@dft.gsi.gov.uk 
 
Web site: www.gov.uk/dft 
 
Our Ref: MC/197283 
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